DANIEL R. LYNCH Finance Director d.lynch@dover.nh.gov

ANN M. LEGERE, CPPB
Deputy Finance Director
a.legere@dover.nh.gov



288 Central Avenue Dover, New Hampshire 03820-4169

> (603) 516-6030 Fax: (603) 516-6097 www.dover.nh.gov

RECEIVED

SEP - 2 2022

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES

COMMISSIONER'S OFFICE

City of Dover, New Hampshire

OFFICE OF THE FINANCE DIRECTOR

September 1, 2022

Office of the Commissioner
NH Department of Health & Human Services
129 Pleasant Street
Concord, NH 03301

Re: City of Dover - Annual Report on Opioid Abatement Funds

Dear Commissioner Shibinette,

In accordance with RSA 126-A:84, IV, the City of Dover hereby submits this annual report regarding the Opioid Litigation Settlement distributions totaling \$26,884.30 as of June 30, 2022.

June 2021 = \$9,447.39 June 2022 = \$17,436.91

Upon receipt of these funds, the City has placed them in a separate non-lapsing fund to assist with accounting and distribution of all proceeds received from settlements and judgements.

To date, none of these funds have been expended. As the amount of available resources becomes clearer, the City will determine Dover's approach to best utilize the funds.

Please contact us if you have any questions or additional information is necessary.

Sincerely,

Daniel R. Lynch Finance Director

Cc: Joshua Wyatt, City Attorney
William Breault, Police Chief
J. Michael Joyal, Jr., City Manager